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Chris Hurley has been Keeper of Public Records in Victoria since 
1981. He worked in the Australian Archives from 1970 to 1980 and 
was extensively involved in the development of archives legislation for 
the archives of the Commonwealth.

Livia Iacovino has a BA (Hons) from the University of Melbourne and 
the Graduate Diploma in Information Management (Archives and Records) 
from the Melbourne College of Advanced Education. Currently part-time 
Senior Consultant with the Public Record Office of Victoria, she has 
previously worked for Australian Archives as well as undertaking a variety 
of freelance work in both archives and records management. Livia received 
the inaugural ASA Prize for her achievements during the Diploma course.

Irene Kearsey is the Chief Medical Record Adviser, Health Department 
Victoria. She has a B.App.Sc. (Medical Record Administration) and is 
currently undertaking the MA (Archives and Records) at Monash 
University.

Nancy Lutton was Editor of Archives and Manuscripts from 1982 to 
1987. She has recently accepted the position of Chief Archivist at the 
National Archives and Public records Service in Papua New Guniea.

Sigrid McCausland is Archives Services Officer at the Council of the 
City of Sydney. She has taught archives at the University of New South 
Wales, and has worked in the Mitchell Library, State Library of New 
South Wales and the Australian Archives. She was on the Editorial Board 
for Keeping Archives and was involved in the ASA Sydney Branch’s 
workshops program from its inception to its completion.

David Roberts is currently Assistant Director, Information Services in 
the New South Wales Regional Office of the Australian Archives. During 
1986 and 1987 he was involved in the Archives’ investigations into the 
disposal of electronic records, and is convenor of the Australian Council 
of Archives’ Standing Committee on Machine Readable Records.

Helen Smith is currently archivist at the State Bank of Victoria. She 
formerly held several positions at the Public Record Office of Victoria 
and was instrumental in the development of the computerised system 
described in this issue.


